
In His Name, the Most Kind, the Most Merciful                                Friday 15th September 2023 

Message from the Acting Headteacher  
 

Asalaam Alaikum Parents and Carers,  
 
I pray you are all well. We have had a busy and exciting start to the term and the children have been 
settling in beautifully into their new classroom environments.  
 
Attached with this newsletter are the half term curriculum newsletters for Years 1, 2 and 3. These can 
also be accessed on our School website as well:  https://hujjatprimary.org/curriculum-year-groups  
 
Going forward, school newsletters will be shared every two weeks, and these will include: ‘pupil of the 
week’ achievements, information about our PSHE and values assemblies and key dates for your calendars. 
The School Office will of course continue to send key information via email to parents and carers. 
 
Please do not hesitate to email or phone the School Office or myself if you have any queries.  
 
Wishing you a lovely weekend, 
Mrs Saad  

Message from the Faith Leader  
 

Asalaam Alaikum Parents and Carers, 
 
To develop our value of compassion this week, we reflected on verse 90 from Surah Nahl, Chapter 16, 
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Indeed, Allah commands justice kindness/goodness, and giving help to relatives    
Linking to this we introduced ‘International Day of Democracy’ which is on 15th September 2023. We 
talked about what democracy is and introduced our new ‘School Council’ which will aim to give the 
children a voice and opportunity to work on project together, raise issue and work together to find ways 
to improve our school.  
May Allah guide us to use His guidance to build our compassion, being fair, kind and helpful, to ourselves, 
our families and friends and to the wider community.  
 
Wishing you a blessed weekend, 
Mrs Jessa 
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‘Pupil of the Week’ Achievement  
 
Each week of this half term, we focus on one of our school values.  During PSHE lessons and assemblies we discuss 
the importance of our school values and how we can demonstrate these by following the example of our beloved 
Prophet (PBUH) . The value for this half term is compassion.  We are very proud of our pupils demonstrating this 
value! 

 Pupils showcasing our value of compassion 
and SHINING this week are:  

An Noor  Pupils in Reception starting from next week 

Al Haqq Pupils in Reception starting from next week 

Al Kareem Sophia 

Al Hakeem Fatimah G 

Al Khaaliq Safiyya 

Al Wahhaab Lena 

Ar Raoof Yahye 

Ash Shakoor Ibraheem 

Attendance Award:  
Well done to  Al Wahhaab class for achieving the best attendance 

across school with 98.5% 



Additional Information: 
 
Home learning 
Pupils in Years 1, 2 and 3 will be given yellow home learning books next week. (w.e. 22nd 
September). Attached inside, will be detailed information about home learning using Google 
Classroom. Please liaise with your child/children’s class teacher if you need the login details 
again. User guides on how to use Google Classroom are on our website:  
https://hujjatprimary.org/curriculum-year-groups  

Events Dates and timings 

Statutory Reception Baseline Assessments  Monday 11th September – Friday 13th October  

Curriculum information afternoon followed by   
Meet the teacher for parents Years 1, 2 and 3  

Wednesday 27th September  
2.15-3.00pm (presentation) 
3.00-3.30pm (tour of classrooms) 

Whole School Photographs  Thursday 5th October  

Flu Immunisation  Monday 9th October  

All About EYFS workshop for parents (Online)  Wednesday 4th October 5.00-5.45pm  

Reading in EYFS workshop for parents (Online)  Wednesday 11th October 5.00-5.45pm  

Mathematics in EYFS workshop for parents 
(Online)  

Wednesday 18th October 5.00-5.45pm  

Dates for your diaries 
 


